
ANTIOCH TOWNSHIP 

The meeting of January 10, 2019, was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Supervisor Shaughnessy.  

 Citizen Comments – None 

 Minutes - The minutes of the December 13, 2018, Antioch Township Board Meeting were 

presented. Motion to approve minutes was made by Trustee Shepard, second by Trustee Davis.  

Motion carried with voice vote all in favor. 5 Yes:  0 No:  

 Treasurer’s Report - The Township bills were presented in the amount of $60,636.26.  

Motion for payment of township bills was made by Trustee Grant, second by Trustee Shepard. 

Motion carried with a voice vote all in favor.  5 Yes: 0 No:  

 The Road District bills were presented for payment in the amount of $28,275.28.  Motion 

for payment of the road district bills was made by Trustee Turner, second by Trustee Shepard.               

Motion carried with a voice vote all in favor. 5 Yes: 0 No:  

Township Officials Report – Supervisor - None 

Assessor – The Township Assessor continues working with the County on the new 

assessment software. The County has taken the 2018 data and attached it to the new software for 

testing. Deputy Assessor Perry gave the board on update on the commercial property in the 

township and the process used to reach assessed values. Township sales will be matched with 

assessed value and a new multiplier will be attached. In the spring, blue cards will be mailed. 

Residents should check the information online and make sure it matches.  

 Highway – None 

Clerk – All officials required to file a Statement of Economic Interests have been certified 

to the County Clerk’s office. Their office will notify officials of their requirement to file paperwork 

by May 1, 2019 

Old Business - Seniors Services –The seniors have a luncheon scheduled for January 17, 

2019 at Dockers North. 

Grants –Todd Kupsack has acquired the grant that will allow the Township to purchase 

three computers or iPads in an amount up to $4,500.00. This grant will last for three years with 

three iPads a year. We are also working on obtaining an arborist, which is necessary if we want to 

pursue the Morton Arboretum grant.  

Transportation Services – No report. 

Park Maintenance/Development – Osmond Park – Buckthorn removal continues at the 

park. We have had several reports of new wildlife being spotted. We will meet with Stritar and 

define the woodchip trails. Breezy Hill is working on a landscaping plan for the park. Plans will 

include indigenous flowers, butterfly and bird habitats. Three entities are maintaining the park, 

Township, Village and the High School we will be working on a new maintenance agreement with 

all interested parties. Local athletic organizations will participate.  

New Business – None 

Executive Session - None  

 

There was no further business to come before the board. Judy Davis made a motion to adjourn, 

second by Kris Shepard. Motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 7:46 PM.  



Present  Supervisor – Tom Shaughnessy  
   

 Trustees –Judy Davis, Peter Grant, Steve Turner, Kris Shepard 
                                          

 Clerk – Anita Merkel Dyer 
 
 Deputy Assessor – Lee Perry 

 
Meeting place: Antioch Township Hall 1625 Deep Lake Rd, Lake Villa, IL  60046 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Anita Merkel Dyer 


